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At a special meeting to be held today, the Board of Water Power Commissioners is slated
to discuss a consulting contract with former Department of Water and Power (DWP)
Chief Executive Officer and General Manager H. David Nahai. The proposed contract
would provide Mr. Nahai with the remainder of his full annual salary of $326,686
through the end of the calendar year for his services as a consultant.

It would be fiscally imprudent to pay a consulting fee to a former General Manager while
a fully capable Interim General Manager is also being paid at the same time to provide
the same service. While Mr. Nahai's institutional knowledge of the DWP is undoubtedly
valuable, the ratepayers of the City of Los Angeles should not have to pay two Chief
Executives'salaries.

Normal procedures for the City Council to assert jurisdiction over actions of the Board of
Water and Power Commissioners may be complicated by the manner in which this
proposed contract is being considered. Specifically, the President of the Board has
indicated that approval of this consulting agreement would not require a formal vote of
the Commission. This process should be closely scrutinized to protect the review power
vested in the City Council by the voter-approved City Charter.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Interim General Manager of the Department of Water
and Power and the President of the Board of Water and Power Commissioners report
immediately to the City Council with an explanation of the decision to enter into a
consulting contract with H. David Nahai, and, should this agreement go into effect, a
justification of the procedure that was used to approve such an agreement without a
formal vote of the Board.

I FURTHER MOVE that the City Attorney report concurrently to the City Council with
an analysis of the actions the Council may take to nullify such a consulting contract.
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